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To: Mr. Hossein Ghaffari, Bushehr NPP President and CEO

Copy: Mr. Hamid Azarbad, WANO-MC Representative at Bushehr NPP

From: Mr. Vasily Aksenov, Director, WANO Moscow Centre

Subject: WANO Moscow Center Workshop

Dear Mr. Ghaffari,
Please be informed that in accordance with the Action Plan WANO-MC jointly with SE “NNEGC
“Energoatom” (Ukraine) are organizing an international workshop “TRANSITION OF NPP
EQUIPMENT TO CONDITtON-BASED MAINTENANCE”. NPP and WANO-MC members’ specialists
having experience in implementation of condition-based maintenance (CBM) are invited to
participate in the workshop.
Workshop days — February 12,13 2019. The following issues are a subject for consideration during
the workshop:
e Procedure for selection of systems (components) when transferring equipment to CBM.
Criteria for equipment transition to CBM;
e Methods to assess the frequency of expected failures, risk assessments during the
equipment transfer to CBM;
e Monitoring methods of parameters defining the technical status of: the equipment
transferred to CBM; applied equipment; devices, control and diagnostic systems;
e Types of compensatory measures applied for the equipment transferred to CBM;
e Methods to determine the predicted time of the equipment transferred to CBM:
> Calculation of intermaintenance period;
» Determining the frequency of taking the equipment out of service for repair.
e Procedure to provide spare parts and material assets needed to repair the equipment
transferred to CBM.
The workshop venue- Kiev, (Ukraine}. Information letter and a registration form are allocated on
WANO-MC open web-site (https://new.wanomc.ru/). We are asking you to assign a representative
of the organization to participate in the workshop. Please forward the representative’s completed
form to the coordinator’s following e-mail: iablokov@wanomc.ru before January 14, 2019.

Expenses for WANO members’ lodging during the workshop will be covered by WANC-MC, travel
expenses as well as per diem allowances are to be covered by home organization.

Best wishes and hope for further cooperation,

/WANO-MC Director,
Vasily Aksenov

D. Yablokov, +7 495 2210307, iablokov@wanomec.ru



